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43. Local licensing authorities will also want to have a policy on background 
checks for applicants from elsewhere in the EU and other overseas countries. 
One approach is to require a certificate of good conduct authenticated by the 
relevant embassy.  
 
The Criminal Records Bureau website 
(www.crb.gov.uk) gives information about obtaining certificates of good 
conduct, or similar documents, from a number of countries.  
 
More generally, the Home Office's Employers' Helpline Taxi and Private Hire 
Vehicle Licensing: Best Practice Guidance (0845 010 6677) can be used by 
licensing staff to obtain general guidance on immigration documentation, 
although this Helpline is not able to advise on individual cases. The authority 
can obtain case specific immigration status information, including whether a 
licensing applicant is permitted to work or details of work restrictions, from the 
Evidence and Enquiry Unit, Floor 12, Lunar House, Wellesley Road, Croydon 
CR9 2BY.  
 
Further details on the procedures involved can be obtained by contacting the 
Unit (020 8196 3011). 
 
44. It would seem best practice for Criminal Records Bureau disclosures to be 
sought when a licence is first applied for and then every three years, even if a 
licence is renewed annually, provided drivers are obliged to report all new 
convictions and cautions to the licensing authority. 


